
                                            STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY  

                     SELECTMEN 

           MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 12, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Eric Eichner.  

Jay Croteau spoke on the telephone with Brian Lord about his inability to access his house from the 

London Road because of an embankment put up by Frank Conroy. He is currently accessing his house 

from the Westmoreland side of the London Road.  The contractor he had hire to repair part of his 

driveway was unable to pass over the bridge Mr. Conroy had built. He would like to have the selectmen 

do something  about having the drop off fixed so he can get to his house.  

Barbara Massicotte spoke with Jay Croteau about be reimbursed for a new mailbox and post that was 

struck by the plow truck. Jay Croteau asked her to send the receipts to the town for reimbursement. 

The selectmen signed paychecks.  

Mike Edwards plowed Dort and Webster road and filled the sander from the highway department. 

Jay Croteau had spoken with Frank Lucuis about the snow plow ordinance.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen discussed the Highway budget and would like to invite Durwin Clark in to collaborate on 

some of the items.  

The town clerk informed the selectmen of a missing birth record book from the late 1870’s.  

Josh Brooks dropped off the Fire Department budget of approximately $32,000.00 and discussed the 

possibility of a warrant article for the furnace.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

  


